



Tower Hill Primary School

Fowler Road, Farnborough Hampshire, GU14 OBW

www.towerhill.hants.sch.uk e-mail: adminoffice@towerhill.hants.sch.uk

Telephone: 01252 541786 Fax: 01252 376208

Headteacher - Mrs Linda Tansley

19th February 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,

It is with deep concern that I am writing to you regarding parking around the school area.

As you know, we greatly value the support of the local community and as such do seek to work with our neighbours about parking close to their homes — whether that is at the rear of the school or in Fowler Road. You will, I am sure, be aware of the letters that I have sent home asking parents not to park in the residents' bays of the flats off Hunter Road, and also about parking on the grass verges in Fowler Road, which can make them look so unsightly, especially in the current weather conditions.

However, an alarming incident was brought to my attention before the holidays, which involved the rear window of one of our parents' cars being completely, and it would seem intentionally, smashed whilst they were bringing their child into school. This car had been parked appropriately and was not causing an issue for any resident. I must emphasise that it is highly unlikely that this damage was caused by a resident - and there is absolutely no evidence to support this view.

I am bringing this incident to your attention purely because it was such a dreadful act to discover and I would hate that any further members of our parent body might be subjected to a similar action. Should this occur, this would be a criminal action outside of the school's jurisdiction and I would urge you to contact the local police in order that anyone who is involved in carrying out such a malicious act is apprehended and brought to justice. Keep vigilant.

With my sincere kind regards,

Mrs Janda Junt les

Mrs. Linda Tansley Headteacher













